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Sustainable Ground Water Management Act in 

California Frustrates Growers 

Audio with Keith Freitas, Fresno County Lemon Grower

Farmers in California call the state’s Sustainable Ground Water Management 

Act frustrating.  While the enforcement of the act will not take place for many
years, the state is issuing details on enforcement and it’s not sitting well 
growers, loke Keith Feitas, a lemon grower in Fresno County

Audio

The details for the whole idea was formulated in 2014 at the peak of the 
drought

Audio
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CALIFORNIA FARM BUREAU ELECTS NEW PRESIDENT, VICE
PRESIDENTS

 
An olive and citrus fruit grower from Oroville, Jamie Johansson, has been elected the 
new president of the California Farm Bureau Federation. The election of Johansson and 
of vice presidents Shannon Douglass of Orland and Shaun Crook of Sonora highlighted 
the final day of the 99th CFBF Annual Meeting in Garden Grove.

Johansson becomes the 16th CFBF president after succeeding Paul Wenger of Modesto, 
who had served the maximum eight years in office. 



Johansson has served as a statewide CFBF officer for eight years. He was elected second 
vice president in 2009 and first vice president in 2015. He is a former state chairman of 
the CFBF Young Farmers and Ranchers State Committee and former vice president of 
the Butte County Farm Bureau. A first-generation farmer, he also operates an olive oil 
company, Lodestar Farms. He co-founded the Sierra Oro Farm Trail Association and is a 
former member of the Oroville City Council.

“Californians want diverse and affordable food, and Farm Bureau needs to show how that
diversity also comes with great complexity, in terms of the tools and resources needed to 
grow food in this state,” Johansson said. “Ultimately, what Farm Bureau does is to 
protect the creativity California farmers and ranchers need to provide the diversity our 
customers demand.”

Douglass was elected to succeed Johansson as CFBF first vice president. She is a director
of the Glenn County Farm Bureau and a former chair of the Young Farmers and 
Ranchers State Committee. Douglass is an owner of Douglass Ranch, which raises beef 
cattle, sunflowers, corn and forage crops, and founded CalAgJobs, an online listing of 
employment opportunities in California agriculture. She serves on the Glenn County Fair 
Board of Directors and is a former director of the Glenn County Resource Conservation 
District.

Crook was elected as second vice president. He has served as president of the Tuolumne 

County Farm Bureau since 2015 and is a graduate of the Leadership Farm Bureau 

program. He chaired both the CFBF Economy and Farm Policy Issue Advisory 

Committee and the Commodity Policy Review Committee. A licensed timber operator, 

Crook is a vice president of a family timber business and a real estate agent specializing 

in ranch, commercial and residential properties.

In addition to the election of statewide officers, seven members were newly elected to the
CFBF Board of Directors: Al Stehly of Valley Center will represent Imperial and San 
Diego counties; John Moore of Bakersfield will represent Kern and Kings counties; 
Donny Rollin of Riverdale will represent Fresno County; Ron Peterson of Turlock will 
represent Stanislaus and Tuolumne counties; David Barhydt of Grass Valley will 
represent Butte, Nevada and Yuba-Sutter counties; Tom Stewart of Tulelake will 
represent Lassen, Modoc and Plumas-Sierra counties; and Jenny Holtermann of Wasco 
will chair the Young Farmers and Ranchers State Committee. Ronnie Leimgruber of 
Holtville was appointed an advisory member of the board as the new chair of the CFBF 
Rural Health Department.

The California Farm Bureau Federation works to protect family farms and ranches on 
behalf of nearly 40,000 members statewide and as part of a nationwide network of more 
than 5.5 million Farm Bureau members.

USDA to Allow States Flexibility for SNAP

The U.S. Ag Department sent a letter to state administrators of the 

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program advising them that 

changes will be coming to the program. The Hagstrom Report says 



USDA will allow states more flexibility in managing SNAP. Brandon 

Lipps, the acting undersecretary for food, nutrition, and consumers 

services says the USDA will allow more flexibility in areas that don’t 

increase costs for taxpayers or various partners on the ground. Ag 

Secretary Sonny Perdue says, “SNAP was created to provide people 

with the help they need to feed themselves and their families, but it 

was not intended to be a lifestyle. As a former governor, I know first-

hand how important it is for states to be given the flexibility to 

achieve the desired goal of self-sufficiency for people.” Perdue says 

they want to provide the nutrition people need but we also want to 

help people transition from government programs back to work and 

into independence. President Donald Trump has said when tax 

reform efforts are done, he wants to turn his attention to welfare 

reform, possibly setting up a future battle within the next farm bill 

development process, which also contains food programs like SNAP.


